Amarillo Continuum of Care
Full Membership Meeting
January 11, 2019
10:30 A.M, Simms Municipal Building

Jason Riddlespurger opened meeting at 10:30am
1. Introductions
2. Point in Time Count – Kelly Stephens & Amy Dixon
· Is required by HUD as part of the consideration for local funding for homeless services.
· Need volunteers for teams to get the homeless counted.
· Contact Kelly Stephens (Kelly@unitedwayama.org )or Amy Dixon (amy.dixon@amarillo.gov)
· January 24th is the date of the count.  See the PIT count attachment sent previously for the schedule and other information.
· Training for the PIT Count is January 18th at the GSRC room 200 S Tyler at 10AM.
· Training is REQUIRED by team leads and all volunteers are welcome!
· Chef Ron volunteered to assist with breakfast.
· Also been in contact with Mustard Street about assistance.
· Resource Fair at 10am - outreach leads are Brian Gillespie, Courtney White, Christina Ledesma.
· Contact them or Kelly if you would like to be part of the Resource Fair. Bring tables and chairs if you are part of the Resource Fair.
· Resource Fair participants as of the meeting:
· City of Amarillo – Public Health & HIV Prevention
· City of Amarillo – Community Development
· Wal-Mart Eye Care
· WTAMU Nursing Program
· Goodwill
· Region’s Health Network
· JO Wyatt 
· 211 Texas
· Haven House
· Legal Aid
· The app needed is called Counting Us.
· Available on phone, tablet, and can be accessed via laptop at www.counting.us
· City of Amarillo has paid for the license, so downloads are free to the volunteers.
· See the PIT attachments sent previously for information on the app.
· Set up key for the app is Amarillo19
· 
3. Agency Announcements
· Joyce – Kirkland was willing to help homeless individuals (during the daytime) for example post hospital stay they can stay on site during the day.
· Mary Twitty – February 6th PCS will start up energy assistance again after government required training finished.
Amarillo location - 1309 SW 8th Ave
· Atmos will be in their office January 29th 9am-3pm assisting people with overdue bills, people just need to bring a bill.
· See Atmos attachment sent out previously for more information.
· “Share the Warmth” option on your Atmos bills goes to benefit PCS clients in need of energy assistance.
· 2-1-1 tours on the 17th – shows programs in the community that provide assistance.  Contact Kelly@unitedwayama.org
· Workforce Solutions provided a flier on their program that assists low income people 18-24 years old with little to no experience get training in various programs.  See the flier sent previously.
· Benefit for the Code Blue Warming Station 26th of January at Leftwoods.  Comedy team, local artists etc there.  Silent auction during event.
· Warming station could use winter warming gear donations i.e. scarves, hats, gloves, etc.
4. HMIS Report Card discussion with Amy Dixon
